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May Meeting  

Candidate Forum  
Sportsmenõs Lodge 

12833 Ventura Blvd.  

Studio City, 91604  

Wednesday, May 9th 

10:30am ñCheck -in begins  

$40  per person  
Reservations must be received by 

May 4th, 2018  

For reservations, please call:  

Ellie Runken  

(818) 785 -9517  

or EORWF.res@gmail.com  

No-shows will be billed.  Walk -ins 

will be charged an extra $10.  

Lunch Selections:  

-Salmon w/ dill sauce  

- Pan-roasted chicken: lemon herb  

- Vegetarian lasagna  

BRING YOUR BALLOT, B RING YOUR FRIENDS  
FOR A PRIMARY ELECTION RUNDOWN!  

Submitted by Jennifer Farmer, 1st VP / Programs Chair.  

 
Our May meeting will definitely be one 

that you will not want to miss!   In  
preparation for the June primary, we 

are having a Candidate Forum!   You will 
have eight Republican candidates who 
will share with you their vision to make 
California Golden again.  We will hear 

from Mark Reed, running for U.S. House 
of Representatives; Eric Early, running 
for California Attorney General; Alfred 

Coletta, running for Deputy District Attorney; Roxanne Hoge, 
Justin Clark and Brandon Saario, all running for the State 

Assembly; as well as Dr Kenneth Wright running for  
Congressional District 33.  We may even have a surprise 

guest or two join us as well.  
 

Please bring your friends, neighbors 
and family members who are of voting 

age to share in this exciting exchange of 
ideas.   As the morning speaker, our very 

own expert Natalie Medvedev will be  
giving us a workshop on all of the  

propositions that will be on the ballot in 
June.   The propositions are often misleading in their  

descriptions and we must be properly informed to know how 
to best cast our votes.  Please bring your sample ballots with 
you as you will want to make notes.   This midterm election IS 

CRUCIAL to turn things around in California!  We can WIN 
this if we all do our part! See you in May.  
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AMERICANISM  
Submitted by  

Maria Michel, 2nd VP  

 
"Harmony, liberal inter-

course with all nations, are 
recommended by policy, 

humanity and interest. But 
even our commercial  
policy should hold an 

equal and impartial hand: 
neither seeking nor grant-
ing exclusive favours or 

preferences; consulting the 
natural course of things; 
diffusing and diversifying 

by gentle means the 
streams of commerce, but 

forcing nothing;  
establishing with powers so  
disposed; in order to give 

trade a stable course."  
ðGeorge Washington 

 
"Besides the advantage of 
being armed, which the 

Americans possess over the 
people of almost every 

other nation, the existence 
of subordinate govern-

ments, to which the people 
are attached and by which 

the militia officers are  
appointed, forms a barrier 
against the enterprises of 

ambition, more insur-
mountable than any which 

a simple government of 
any form can admit of."  
ðJames Madison 

 
"Without freedom of 

thought there can be no 
such thing as wisdom; and 

no such thing as public 
liberty, without freedom of 

speech."  
ðBenjamin Franklin  

 
"We who live in free  

market societies believe 
that growth, prosperity and 

ultimately human  
fulfillment are created 

from the bottom up, not 
the government down."  
ðRonald Reagan 
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What a fun family party we had last month!  Daughters and granddaugh-
ters of our members were our models in this yearôs fashion show and all the 
proud smiles in the audience simply lit up the room.  To have seven -year -
old Kaylee, Karen Brewsterõs granddaughter, lead us in the pledge of alle-
giance melted all our hearts!  Thanks again to Karen and M.C. for your tire-
less hard work in putting together such a wonderful event.  A special note 
of appreciation to all of you who generously donated so many sumptuous 
raffle baskets.  They were irresistibly beautiful and congratulations to the 
lucky winners.  
 
Okay, weõve taken a break from the rigors of campaigning, but are now 
ready to hit the trail again.  Program Chair Jennifer Farmer has been busy 
planning our May luncheon which will include a Candidates Forum and a 
Proposition Workshop.  One of our goals as Federated Women is to keep the 
electorate informed and there is no better way to do that than to meet the 
candidates and engage with them.  Natalie, our newsletter Editor -in -Chief, 
will be leading the morning workshop and will help us navigate through the 
many complicated propositions we will have on our ballots.  Confusion is a 
great ploy of the left and they rely on the voters to be frustrated, therefore 
uninformed and uninterested.  We RWF ladies are neither!  
 
So bring your ballots as well as your family and friends.  This will be an im-
portant first step in turning this state from blue to red and Making Califor-
nia Great Again!  Remember, When Women Work We Win!!  
 
With Love,  
 

Janet 
EORWF President  
 

FROM THE DESK OF PRESIDENT JANET PRICE  

DISCLAIMER: ENCINO OAKS RWF RESPECTS THE OPINIONS OF ALL HER MEMBERS 

AND FRIENDS.  WE ALLOW FOR THE FREE EXPRESSION IN THE MARKETPLACE OF 

IDEAS AND WE ENCOURAGE HEARTY DEBATE AND CIVIL DISCUSSION.  
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President      JANET PRICE  

First VP (Program)     JENNIFER FARMER  

Second VP (Membership)    MARIA MICHEL  
Third VP (Campaign/Precinct)   RITA MEDVEDEV  

Fourth VP (Ways & Means)    KAREN BREWSTER/MARY CLAIRE POWELL  

Recording Secretary     VALARIE McCABE  

Treasurer      NONIE GEISMANN  

Correspondence Secretary    DIANE DUNN  

Newsletter Editor     NATALIE MEDVEDEV  
Digital Communications Director   MARIANNE RAIA  
 
 

2018 EXECUTIVE COMITTEE  

CARING FOR AMERICA  
Submitted by Margaret Cohen, Caring for America Co -Chair  

OUR CLUB HAS ANOTHER CHANCE TO HELP OUR VETER-

ANS!!  HOMES FOR HEROES is a local organization that is helping  

formerly homeless veterans settle into permanent homes.  Los Angeles 
County is home to nearly 5,000 homeless vets.   Those that do obtain 

housing receive only four walls and a door.   They then require furniture, 

appliances, and basic everyday necessities to make them feel welcome 

and to be able to lead normal lives.  How can you (we) help?   Stephen S. 

Wise Temple is helping, but they need more contributions.   This is 

where we come in.  Our veterans are so important to us, letõs do what 
we can to help make them feel appreciated.  

 

At our June meeting we will have Shelly Levy, the volunteer organizing 

the Homes for Heroes project, at our meeting.   We are asking you to help!!  You can bring NEW items, 

housewares, and  kitchen items to our May or June meeting. If you would like to make a financial  
contribution, 100% of which goes towards purchasing larger items, please make checks to the Stephen S. 

Wise Temple and write Homes for Heroes in the memo line.  Because this is completely run by volunteers, 

they ask that small amounts be donated in cash and limit checks to amounts of $25 dollars or more.  

 

Our big push will be at our June Meeting, but I will be happy to collect items at our May meeting if that is 

easier for you.   When youõre out shopping just pick up a few extra things.  Items needed are: pots and pans, 
shower curtains, cups, plates, utensils, dishtowels, sponges, can openers, spatulas, mops, brooms, measur-

ing cups, cutting boards, dish racks, cheese graters, strainers, alarm clocks, irons, crock pots, bath towels, 

whisks, shaving cream, and bath mats.   That gives us many choices, easy to grab when you are out running 

errands.   You might even collect money from generous friends and write a check.   Letõs be supportive of our 

vets, and support the work started by the Stephen S. Wise Temple.   Remember  only NEW items please.  
Thank you to Pat Walmisley for bringing this to our attention.  

Thank you, Margaret Cohen & Mary Jenkins, EORWF Caring for America Co -Chairs.  

WAYS AND MEANS  
Submitted by Margaret Cohen.  

As Motherõs Day approaches, many of you have requested Seeõs 

Candy sales at our May meeting.   Rest assured!  Mary  

Jenkins  will have 1 pound gift certificates for sale. They are 
$17 eaché.a pound of candy in the store now sells for 

$19.50.   So not only do you save money and get to pick your 

favorite candy, you wonõt be caught is the dreaded Seeõs 

line.   Enjoy!  

 



2018 EORWF MEMBERSHIP FORM (please print)  

Make checks payable to EORWF. Regular Membership - $40; Associate Membership $20  

Student Membership - $15  

Name: _____________________________________________________________________ 

Address/City/Zip: _________________________________________________________ 

Home Phone: ______________________________________________________________ 

Cell/Home Phone: _________________________________________________________ 

Email: _____________________________________________________________________ 

Associate Club Name (if already member of Federation) : __________________________ 

 

Mail Membership form and check to: Maria Michel, 4544 Longridge Ave., 

Sherman Oaks, CA 91423.  

To my outstanding committee,  
We are moving along, but just at a slower pace, which I am very surprised about.   Since this is an 
election year there should be a lot of energy out there.   Letõs go out and harness some of it.  The 
summer will be a busy one.   We will be very busy working on getting our Senators and  
Representatives elected and that will be a huge job.   So, the more members we have, the more help 
we have getting the job done.   This month we have a couple of renewals.   Iõm happy to report that 
Marilyn Mathers  and  Dana Saffron  have renewed.  Thanks, Ladies!  
 
We also have three ladies that became members the day of the Fashion Show.   Give them a warm 
welcome at the next meeting.   They are:  
Marianne Colin   Linda Fester   Joan Le Bel  

So glad that you have joined us.   There is lots of room on our big boat.   WELCOME ABOARD!  
 
Until next time, Maria!  

MEMBERSHIP  

Submitted by Maria Michel, 2nd Vice President/Membership.  
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 2018 VOLUNTEER HOURS FORM (please print)  

Name: ________________________________________________________________ 
Circle Month Covered ( ONLY ONE ) Note: You should print a separate form for  

each month you submit hours.  
JAN FEB MAR   APR   MAY    JUN     JUL     AUG     SEP     OCT     NOV     DEC 

POLITICAL SERVICE  HOURS  COMMUNITY SERVICE  HOURS  

Voter Registration   Church/Temple   

Work at a Republican HQ   Operation Gratitude   

Work at Polls (election day)   Police/VST   

Walk Precinct   Neighborhood Council   

Phone Bank (other than HQ)   Schools   

Distrib. of Campaign Literature   Senior Center   

LA County Fair Booth   Hospitals   

Republican Fundraiser   Non-Profit Organizations   

Attend LACFRW Meeting   Other   

Attend CFRW So. Div. Meeting     

Federation Conventions     

Miscellaneous     

Sub -total Hours   Sub -total Hours   

  Total Hours This Period   

Mail completed forms to: 4721 Ambrose Ave., Los Angeles, CA 90027.  

or bring your completed form to the next meeting.  
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AWARDS  
Submitted by Marianne Raia, Awards.  

Hi ladies,  

Keep sending in those volunteer hours.  We made 2017 another record -

breaking year for Encino Oaks, making EORWF a Diamond Award winner 

once again.  Cheers to all your hard work!  We know Encino Oaks will be 

winning many more awards in 2018 because many of our members are 

involved in nonprofits, schools,  and service organizations, like  

volunteering for our Veterans.  All of those volunteer hours count!   

Bring in your hours to the next luncheon or mail in the form below.  

 

Best wishes,  

Marianne  



On Wednesday, 11 House Republicans sent a letter to Attorney General Jeff Sessions requesting that he  

initiate a criminal investigation into former FBI Director James Comey, former Secretary of State Hillary 

Clinton, former Attorney General Loretta Lynch, former FBI Deputy Director Andrew McCabe, and FBI 
agents Peter Strzok and Lisa Page all for "potential violations of federal statutes." The letter further states, 

"In doing so, we are especially mindful of the dissimilar degrees of zealousness that has marked the  

investigations into former Secretary of State Hillary Clinton and the presidential campaign of Donald Trump, 

respectively. Because we believe that those in positions of high authority should be treated the same as  

every other American, we want to be sure that the potential violations of law outlined below are vetted  

appropriately." The "potential violations of law" the letter outlines include Comey's handling of the  Clinton 
emailinvestigation, Clinton's "disguising payments to Fusion GPS on mandatory disclosures to the Federal 

Election Commission," Lynch's "decision to threaten with reprisal the former FBI informant who tried to 

come forward in 2016 with insight into the Uranium One deal," Comey's and McCabe's lying and leaking to 

the press, and Strzok's and Page's "interference" in the Clinton email investigation. Finally, the letter  

requests an investigation of "all DOJ and FBI personnel responsible for signing the Carter Page warrant  
application that contained unverified and/or false information." Rep. Ron DeSantis (R -FL), one of the letter's 

signees, stated, "This is all about equal application of the law. Comey, he's out on this  book tour, acting like 

his values trump all, but yet he testified in front of the Congress that he didn't exonerate Hillary until after 

the interview [with Clinton], when we know evidence has come out that he exonerated her two months before 

with the memo." The question now is whether this will go anywhere. The evidence presented by the House 

letter is certainly more compelling than anything the Democrats offered in their demand for a special  
counsel investigation into the Trump/Russia collusion conspiracy, to say nothing of their ridiculous pursuit 

of impeachment over it. [4/19/18]  

 

Facebook might  collect data  for profit and politics, but your answers to quiz questions may be the least of 

your worries. In yet another massive black mark against the rogue Democrat -created and ironically named 
agency called the  Consumer Financial Protection Bureau, Director Mick Mulvaney revealed that the agency 

had been hacked at least 240 times, and perhaps another 800 times, potentially exposing millions of  

Americans' private financial data. Mulvaney said, "Data got out that should not have got out." After its  

creation, the CFPB, Investor's Business Daily  explains, "started collecting and stockpiling data from more 

than 600 million credit card accounts, along with personal data from almost all mortgage loans taken out 

since 1998, as well as car payments and other financial data. All without anyone's knowledge or consent." 
Beyond the obvious problem of government overreach, the CFPB failed to take aggressive measures to  

safeguard all the data it was collecting. In 2014, the Government Accountability Office reviewed the CFPB's 

data security protections and warned that "additional efforts are needed in several areas to reduce the risk of 

improper collection, use, or release of consumer financial data." The following year, the GAO found that the 

CFPB still had "not yet fully implemented a number of privacy control steps and information security  
practices." And last fall, the inspector general again noted that more steps needed to be taken. The irony 

here is that the CFPB was ostensibly created to safeguard consumers' finances, but rather than safeguard it 

has proven itself to be a liability, exposing Americans to even greater threats of fraud and theft. Mulvaney is 

absolutely correct in his efforts to  rein in  the agency. Unfortunately, the CFPB is far from the only  

government agency guilty of negligence in protecting Americans' private data. Reason's J.D. Tuc-

cille  writes  that the Internal Revenue Service has an "impressive history ... of storing [data] carelessly,  
leaking data through every possible conduit, and hiring employees who appear to only marginally prefer a 

career in tax collection over knocking over liquor stores." For example, the IRS estimates that in 2013 "it 

paid out $5.8 billion worth of bogus refunds ... as a result of identity theft." Talk about a massive oops. 

That's not to mention the IRS.gov website going down  on Income Redistribution Day. And those in  

Washington wonder why so many Americans lack trust in our government. [4/19/18]  
 

Victor Davis Hanson: "'Never Trump' Republicans and a few Beltway Democrats applauded Trump for hitting 

back in Syria. Some interventionists even want Trump to escalate efforts to finish off the Afghanistan  

debacle. And a few talk of a preemptive strike against North Korean or Iranian nuclear facilities. But these 

voices are mostly those who did not support Trump. And they will not support Trump whatever he does. So 

here is the irony. The loyal Trump voter says not to intervene. The rabid Trump haters say to intervene. And 
the fence -sitters will eventually offer judgment based only on the success or failure of the mission. For now, 

Trump should keep quiet, stop tweeting his intentions and give no indication of what he might do next. If he 

decides to act again in the future, then he should do it unexpectedly, with             [CONTINUED ON PAGE 7]  

OPPOSITION RESEARCH  
Submitted by Natalie Medvedev, Editor. Source: The Patriot Post.  
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-MarketWatch reports that jobless claims fell to 232,000 this month, according to the Department of Labor. Jeffry 
Bartash writes that ñthe rate of layoffs in the U.S. fell slightly in April and clung near a 45-year low, reflecting a 
booming jobs market in which work is easy to find.ò  
------------------------ 
ñTo unlock Americaôs full potential, we need a welfare system of opportunity for the 21st century. The executive 
order signed by President Trump on Tuesday is a big step in the right direction,ò Secretary of Housing and Urban 
Development Ben Carson writes in The Washington Times. ñMillions of people strive every day to escape poverty. 
Itôs time we reform our welfare system to support them and unlock the untapped human potential in our forgotten 
inner cities and small towns,ò Secretary Carson adds.  
------------------------- 
ñThe Trump administration released $485 million worth of grants to states and territories to combat the opioid epi-
demic, the second round of grants aimed at curbing abuse,ò Robert King reports for the Washington Examiner. 
ñThese funds will help support evidence-based efforts at the state level to prevent misuse of opioids in the first 
place, expand access to effective treatment options for people in need and support recovery for those who have 
prevailed,ò Health and Human Services Secretary Alex Azar said in a statement. 
------------------------- 
In the The Wall Street Journal, Council of Economic Advisers Chairman Kevin Hassett explains that in a dynamic 
economy, whatôs good for businesses is good for their employees, too. He cites research from two economistsð
both of whom served in the Obama Administrationðshowing that ñmore-profitable employers pay higher wages.ò 
------------------------- 
Linda McMahon, head of the Small Business Administration under President Trump, writes in Harrisburgôs The Pa-
triot-News that small business optimism is at an all-time high because of tax cuts. Administrator McMahon explains 
that ñas a result of their confidence in our economy, small business owners are creating jobs.ò 

------------------------- 
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Submitted by Natalie Medvedev, Editor. Source: The West Wing. Resolute Reads from April 18/19/23, 2018.  

READING ROOM  
Submitted by June Diane Swanson.  

HI LADIES,  

We are starting up our reading room once again.   Here is a list of some new books to whet your appetite:  
 
The Geraldo Show  by Geraldo Rivera  

 

Russian Roulette by Michael Isikoff  

& David Corn  

 

Vengeance  by Newt Gingrich  

 
The Divided Era  by Thomas G. Del Beccaro  

 

Killing the Deep State by Jerome R. Corsi, Ph.D.  

 

Hope you enjoy any one of these books.   They are very good reading.  

June Swanson  

[CONTINUED FROM PAGE 6]  

overwhelming force and with the intention that he won't have to do it again very often. Barack Obama  

lectured loudly and carried a small stick. So far, Trump has blustered loudly and carried a sizable stick. But 
it would be better to follow Teddy Roosevelt's maxim to speak softly and carry a big stick ñ or, wiser yet, to 

keep quiet altogether and carry a club." [4/19/18]  



SPECIAL FEATURE  

Move over, Trump Derangement Syndrome. Another unhinged liberal pathology is back: Chick -fil -A-phobia.  

Perhaps, in the interest of public health, the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention should launch a 

weekly C -F-A-P surveillance report to map the recurrence of this culturally infectious disease. Early -onset 
symptoms include fear of pressure -cooked poultry, allergic reaction to waffle potato fries, and an irrational 

hatred of cow costumes. Anti -Christian prejudice and coastal elitism are common comorbidities associated 

with this debilitating progressive condition.  

 

Ground zero for the latest outbreak? The headquarters of The New Yorker magazine.  

This weekõs issue online features the bigoted lament of writer Daniel Piepenbring, who decries the fast-food 
chainõs òcreepy infiltrationó of the Big Apple and warns against the companyõs òpervasive Christian  

traditionalism.ó 

 

Chick -fil -A opened its fourth location in the city last month. The largest franchise in the country, it seats 

140, employs 150, and along with the other NYC locations, donates an estimated 17,000 pounds of food to a 
local pantry for the homeless and hungry. The company is reportedly on track to become the third -largest 

fast -food chain in the world.  

 

What are the Chick -fil -A-phobes so afraid of?  

A private business succeeding in the marketplace based on its merits, without coercion or cronyism. An  

enterprise that values hard work, honesty, and integrity. A family -owned American dream come true that 
creates jobs, pays taxes, satisfies customers of all backgrounds, and gives back to the community.  

Horror of horrors, what menaces these sandwich -sellers of faith be!  

Chick -fil -Aõs corporate mission to òglorify Godó and òenrich the lives of everyone we touchó leaves The New 

Yorker scribe terminally heartsick about the òulterior motiveó of its restaurant execs. So do the founding 

familyõs commitments to faithful marriages, strong families, Sundays off, and the highest standards of  
character for their employees.  

 

The frightened New Yorker critic is especially perturbed by the òBible versesó enshrined at  

Chick -fil -Aõs Atlanta headquarters and by the restaurantõs popular bovine mascotsñwhich he dubs òmorbidó 

and the òultimate evangelistsóñwhose ubiquity on New York billboards and subway corridors is akin to a 

òcarpet bombing.ó 
Notice, by the way, how these hysterical Chick -fil -A-phobes have no qualms about the success of  

Jewish -owned delis or the spread of Muslim halal food shop operators in New York City who openly pay  

tribute to their faiths. Imagine a reporter freaking out over Quran verses or Torah citations hung up on a 

business ownerõs wall. 

 
Welcome to Social Justice 101, where discriminating against Christian -owned business in the name of  

opposing discrimination is the definition of tolerance.  

Weõve been here before, of course. It was a liberal activist reporter and gay marriage advocate at The New 

York Times, Kim Severson, who helped launch the first nationwide witch hunt against Chick -fil -A in 2011.  

The former vice president of the National Gay and Lesbian Journalists Association used her straight -news 

platform to invoke fear of òevangelical Christianityõs muscle flexingó and spread false and libelous attacks on 
Chick -fil -A founder Truett Cathy and his family as òanti-gay.ó Her propagandizing in the radical rag of record 

helped stoke boycotts and regulatory crackdowns by pandering Democrat Mayors Thomas Menino in Boston, 

Rahm Emanuel in Chicago, and Bill de Blasio in New York City.  

 

Ultimately, those media -manufactured efforts to stifle Chick -fil -Aõs free enterprise and First Amendment 
rights failed. The companyõs products have proved irresistible to customers on all sides of the political  

spectrum. Gastronomical satisfaction trumps anti -Christian zealotry and zealous anti -Trumpism.  

And thatõs what chaps the thin hides of the far-left journalists at The New York Times and The New Yorker 

who choke at the sights and smells of good, old -fashioned capitalism.  

 

If leftists only want to eat and drink at a global fast -food company whose progressive CEO shares their  
Democrat -supporting, gun -grabbing, open -borders, gay marriage -boosting values, they should stick to  

Howard Schultzõs Starbucks cafes. 

Oh, waité 

THE CHICK -FIL -A-PHOB ES ARE BACK WITH NEW  SYMPTOMS  
Written by Michelle Malkin. Submitted by Natalie Medvedev, Editor. Source: The Daily Signal , April 18, 2018  

https://www.dailysignal.com/2018/04/18/the-chick-fil-a-phobes-are-back-with-new-symptoms/?utm_source=TDS_Email&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=CapitolBell&mkt_tok=eyJpIjoiT1Roa1lUbGtNR05qT0RGaCIsInQiOiJEMXNYd2ZqUDB1ZkIyMmY3MVZSOGR2cXNyMmFIcFFzYmtIQWFXNXBoZnk


SPECIAL FEATURE  

TRUMPõS VITALLY IMPORTANT ANTI-POVERTY INITIATIVE  
Written by Star Parker. Submitted by Natalie Medvedev, Editor. StarParker.com   - April 17, 2018  

It takes a lot of courage for a president to target almost a quarter of the federal budget for reform in an 
election year. But this is exactly what President Trump is doing with his executive order, "Reducing 
Poverty in America by Promoting Opportunity and Economic Mobility."  
We're now spending more than $700 billion per year on low -income assistance, which is more than we 
are spending on our national defense. And there are plenty of reasons to believe this spending is  
inefficient, wasteful and counterproductive.  
 
Over the last half -century, some $22 trillion has been spent on anti -poverty programs and yet the  
percentage of poor in this nation remains unchanged. And it is not only a matter of the percentage 
staying the same but also that the people and families who are born poor stay that way.  
The Better Way report produced by the House speaker's office in 2016 reported that 34 percent of those 
born and raised in the bottom fifth of the income scale remain there all their lives. The point has often 
been made that the greatest charitable gesture is teaching those in need to help themselves.  
 
This principle defines the president's reforms to our anti -poverty programs and spending. Let's make 
sure that every dollar spent goes to those truly in need and that those dollars are spent to maximize the 
likelihood that the recipients will get on their feet and become independent, productive, income -earning 
citizens.  
The executive order directs federal agencies to review the some 80 federal anti -poverty programs,  
consolidate where there is redundancy and overlap, and look to reform by applying the principles of 
hard work and self -sufficiency.  
Needless to say, the usual left -wing megaphones, those that can't tell the difference between  
compassion and spending billions of other people's dollars, have wasted no time to go on attack.  
The headline from the Southern Poverty Law Center screams, "Trump's executive order on work  
requirements punishes low -income people for being poor."  
 
Calling the executive order "heartless," the SPLC rejects the premise that there are those receiving  
benefits from these programs who could work but don't.  
However, Robert Doar of the American Enterprise Institute reports that there are almost 20 million 
working -age Americans receiving benefits under Medicaid and food stamps who don't work.  
The "Better Way" report notes that "44 percent of work -capable households using federal rental  
assistance report no annual income from wages."  
 
But it's not just about work requirements.  
Vital to this reform project is moving programs out of Washington's grasp and into the administrations 
at the state and local levels. Assistance programs need humanity and flexibility. This can only be done 
locally. There's no way an army of bureaucrats in Washington can develop and implement programs for 
50 million needy individuals that can properly recognize what unique individuals need to move out of 
poverty.  
 
Assistance programs need to promote and embody those principles that go hand in hand with  
prosperity ñ ownership, investment, savings and personal freedom and responsibility.  
According to the Better Way report, almost 10 million Americans have no bank account and another 25 
million have an account but get financial services outside of the banking system.  
When I was a young woman on welfare, I saw the destruction that occurs when assistance programs 
penalize work, marriage and saving, as was the case with the Aid to Families with Dependent Children 
program. Subsequently, this was reformed and transformed with great success to the Temporary  
Assistance for Needy Families program.  
 
We can't go on spending hundreds of billions of dollars of limited taxpayer funds on programs that may 
have been conceived with sincerity and compassion but don't work.  
President Trump deserves credit for exercising the courage and vision to move to fix what is broken in 
our anti -poverty programs. It is vital for the poor and vital for the nation.  

http://starparker.com/a/1068/trumps-vitally-important-antipoverty-initiative
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CAPITOL UPDATE  
Written by CFRW Advocate Allison Olson. Submitted by Natalie Medvedev, Editor. April 6/13/20, 2018.  

AB 1745 Update   
AB 1745 (Ting, D) was scheduled to be heard in the Assembly Transportation Committee this week. Assemblyman 
Ting cancelled the hearing without rescheduling. This is good news! As you will recall, AB 1745 would have  
mandated that all gas-powered vehicles would be banned from DMV registration in  California  by 2040. This bill 
has no foresight, no plan, and so many unintended consequences. We will keep you posted on its status!  

AB 2943 Update   
AB 2943 (Low, D) passed through the Assembly Judiciary Committee last week on a 8-1 vote. It is now waiting for 
its third reading and arguments on the Assembly floor. As you will recall, AB 2943  would make it fraud to offer to 
help any adult questioning their gender or sexuality. This would include offering pamphlets, counseling, books, or 
other reference material even if the adult inquired themselves. This could create expensive lawsuits and unfairly 
targets the first amendments rights of our churches and other family therapists. The bill claims to protect  
consumers, but ultimately the unintended consequences far outweigh any ñprotectionò it truly provides.  
Call YOUR Assemblymember, Democrat AND Republican, and ask them to protect our First Amendment rights 
and vote NO on AB 2943! 
 
Sanctuary State Opposition  

They are calling it, ñthe mouse that roared.ò Cities and Counties across our state are standing up to the bullies in 
Sacramento and saying NO to Californiaôs Sanctuary State policy. Los Alamitos, Huntington Beach,  Orange County, 
and now Escondido have voted to sue the state of California  over SB 54. Other cities and counties are also looking 
to take up the issue in their respective meetings. We need to support our local representatives in this effort! A re-
cent Harvard/Harris poll  shows that 80%, an overwhelming number of Americans, oppose sanctuary city and state 
policies. The next step is to put the pressure on your local representatives. We need every city and county in our 
state to fight back! There is also a ballot initiative in the works that needs our support. Visit 
www.FightSanctuaryState.com to help any way you can! 
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